Email: Dregenye@ochd.org





OCEAN COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT

P.O. Box 2191 Toms River, N.J. 08754-2191 (732) 341-9700 Fax: (732) 831-6495 www.ochd.org

October 26, 2022

Dear Ocean County Care Facilities,

In an effort to provide current and accurate public health guidance associated with the novel coronavirus, COVID-19, the Ocean County Health Department (OCHD) continues to work diligently with our care facilities to respond with timely and up-to-date information as you mitigate the pandemic. While there has been ongoing changes throughout this time, we hope that this "virtual binder" can provide an overview of current guidance, recommendations and resources.

¹This virtual binder will be updated as needed. Updates can be found at https://phu2.org/covid-19-care-facilities/

²NJDOH COVID-19 current public health guidance for care facilities is intended to help guide decisions in consultation with the clinical team and facility-specific resources, along with each facilities regulatory requirements that are found within NJDOH Executive Directives, CMS Policy and Regulations and Licensure obligations. Please check NJDOH, CMS and CDC websites regularly for updates.

Sincerely,

Daniel E. Regenye, MHA Health Officer

Public Health Coordinator

DER/mk